
  

 
 
 
Today Michelle Fyfe, WA Police Assistant Commissioner for Crime, along with Dr Ruth Shean, 
Director General of The Department of Training and Workforce Development, launched the Security 
Competency Testing Program. 
 
This pre-license test, has been designed to ensure those seeking to gain employment as a Security 
Officer or Crowd Controller in WA, can demonstrate the general knowledge and language skills 
industry requires. The test is open to individuals who have completed the Certificate II in Security 
Operations and its successful completion is now mandatory for occupational licensing.  
 
This program is a culmination of more than 3 years’ work by the FAPS Training Council who engaged 
with industry, WA Police Licensing, Registered Training Organisations and Education Regulators to 
develop a process to ensure all those entering the security industry are equipped with the skills 
necessary to be successful. FAPS Training Council is proud to bring together industry, regulators and 
the training sector to address issues and promote positive outcomes for all stakeholders. 
 

 


